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The orientation program aimed to guide and motivate students preparing for competitive 

examinations such as UPSC and MPSC. It intended to create awareness about the opportunities 

and challenges associated with these exams and provide insights into effective preparation 

strategies. 

Shri. Samtosh Shirgaokar, Branch Manager, The Unique Institute of Higher Learning Pvt. Ltd., 

Nagpur, was the keynote speaker. He shared valuable insights on preparing for competitive 

exams, focusing on exam patterns, syllabus understanding, study techniques, and time 

management. 

The event commenced with a warm welcome from the Principal Prof. P. V. Tekade.  Shri. M. 

D. Bansinge, Convenor who introduced the objectives of the session. The guest speaker, Shri. 

Samtosh Shirgaokar, then took over, engaging the students with a comprehensive presentation 

on the various aspects of UPSC and MPSC exam preparation. 

He covered the following key areas: 

• Understanding the exam structure and syllabus 

• Effective study planning and resource selection 

• Developing answer-writing skills 

• The importance of current affairs and how to stay updated 

• Tips for maintaining consistency and motivation during preparation 

• The session was interactive, and students had the opportunity to ask questions and 

clarify their doubts about competitive examinations. 

The event was attended by undergraduate and postgraduate students from various science 

disciplines. Their active participation indicated a keen interest in pursuing careers in civil 

services. 

The orientation program was highly informative and well-received by the students. It provided 

them with a clearer understanding of the competitive examination process and equipped them 



with strategies for effective preparation. The event also inspired many students to consider 

careers in civil services as a viable option. 

The session concluded with a vote of thanks delivered by Dr. A. A. Maheshwari, a member of 

the organizing committee, who expressed gratitude to the guest speaker, Shri. Samtosh 

Shirgaokar, for his valuable insights, and to all the participants for making the event successful. 

 

   

 

 

 
 

 

 


